PRIZE GIVING CEREMONY

POSTER COMPETITION

BY ROTARY CLUB OF PORT LOIUS

Mr Meetook,  Ag Senior Chief Executive, Ministry of Education and Human Resources

Mr A. Mungur, The President of the Rotary Club of Port Louis,

Members of the Rotary Club of Port Louis,

Rectors and Headmasters of participating schools,

Distinguished guests, 
Ladies and gentlemen, and dear prize winners.

A very good morning to all of you. 
It gives me immense pleasure to address you this morning on this Prize Giving ceremony which has been organised to reward and celebrate the artistic qualities of our young students. 
At this very crucial moment when we are all engaged in our national project Maurice Ile Durable, it is indeed most appropriate on behalf of the Rotary Club of Port Louis, to have organised this poster competition to make our children think on ways to sensitize our student population on Energy Saving. The poster competition has given our students a platform to show their thinking skills, their creativity, their aesthetic qualities and most importantly, their concern for energy saving. 
All life depends on a healthy well functioning eco-system. The whole planet is now concerned with the threat of climate change. As a small island developing state, Mauritius is extremely vulnerable to the consequences of the world environmental degradation.

           Mauritius is facing many environmental problems like pollution, erosion of our coasts, landslide, and many others. Government is pursuing its strategy to transform Mauritius into a sustainable island through the implementation of the 'Maurice Ile Durable' programme. Thus, many projects have been initiated with the key objective is to make Mauritius less dependent on fossil fuels through increased utilisation of renewable energy and by focusing on energy saving and energy efficiency projects.  Alarming decrease in natural resources has a direct impact on energy crises. Individual lifestyles have been affected by increased carbon emission. However, new forms of energy are proving to be limitless in its abundant supply. 
The nature of our economic system may not change drastically but our lifestyles will alter with a dramatic decline in pollution and with renewable energy becoming more accessible to all.
Our Government is making a significant investment in the setting of photo-voltaic solar panels in ten schools through by the MID fund. It consists of the installation of a 5KW PV system in these schools. Firstly, this investment in the utility sector will expand capacity, in view of the rising demand. Secondly, in line with the Maurice Ile Durable vision of the Prime Minister, the CEB has embarked on a series of power purchase agreements on renewable energy projects with the private sector. These projects are expected to become operational by early 2015. Investments in these solar and wind projects will inject some Rs 5 billion in the economy. 


 On the other hand, a solar water heater programme has been launched recently and so many families have been given the facility of acquiring solar water heater in view of reducing electricity consumption. 
Dear students, energy efficiency can start in your home with building and renovation using eco-friendly methods, with making a right choice when buying appliances and choosing efficient lightbulbs, with proper ventilation and heating methods.  At  school, sensitisation programmes are carried out to create awareness on  low consumption energy light bulb and to switch light off when not in use, to switch all electrical appliances completely off as they still consume electricity while on stand by mode. 
On the road, driving efficiently, carrying out servicing of vehicles at the right time, purchasing vehicles with new technologies will help to save energy in many ways. Dear students, in your daily activities you should have efficient energy use and your environment protection should be on your priority list. If you are attending a school in your locality, you may use your bicycle or even walk to your school. You may advise your parents to go to the shop or the bakery by foot or do a bit of cycling.
With the setting-up of Environment Clubs in our schools since the 90s,  the Green School Project in collaboration with NPPC since 2008 and now with our MID Clubs with the MID Commission, our schools have already embarked on green initiatives which have  contributed largely to the success of our schools in maintaining a healthy and conducive environment for our children. We have still a long way to go and we believe in ourselves that we will reach the destination one day. We believe that the education sector should be the spearhead of society for a sustainable future and a lot can be done in our schools and by our students. 

Dear students,You are the future ambassadors of change. I would like to quote Mahatma Gandhi
You must be the change you wish to see in the world.

End of quote.
My dear students I would like to congratulate all participants and prize winners for their participation in this competition and all those who have supported our students in this activity. I have been made to understand that the best poster will be used as a sensitization and communication tool in our schools. 

Lastly I would like to express my appreciation to the Rotary Club of Port Louis for this laudable initiative to valorize our children’s qualities.
Ladies and gentlemen and dear students, I sincerely hope that you join together in the energy saving campaign and try to put into practice the good advices given to you to protect our environment and to make our planet an even  healthier place to live for our generations to come.
 I thank you for your attention.
